
 

 

Budget Advisory Committee Meeting – January 15, 2024 - Called to order at 4:01 p.m. 
Attendees:  Management - Ron Beard 
Committee Members – Mark Canfield, Dave Spinney, Rob Diefenbach, Denise Bujalski, Bill Mitchell (Zoom) 
Zoom Guests:  Nancy Seward 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:01 and Ms. Bujalski was appointed minute taker.  It was decided to 
waive reading of the minutes of 1/8/24 as there were no changes noted.  A motion to accept the minutes 
was made by Mr. Canfield, seconded by Mr. Diefenbach and all members agreed. 
 
Mr. Mitchell presented a Power Point that he had prepared showing the total cost of ownership in 
Waterville Estates and how it had increased in the last 7 years particularly for water.  He also had put 
together an organization chart and felt the rec department could use a manager to help streamline 
expenses.  Mr. Canfield pointed out that our job on the BAC is to try to control WEVD expenses as best as 
possible, but other entities are involved (HOA and two towns).  Discussion was held on trying to turn over 
more WEVD roads to the two towns.  It was felt more residents should be active in each of the town 
meetings to represent WEVD interests.   
 
The latest budget was handed out and the 2023 budget actuals equaled the 2023 budget very well 
(although there are still a few outstanding bills).  The budget was and is built to get things done in the 
district and department leaders are for the most part accomplishing this.  If the district can manage the 
budget and meet goals established, we hope to add even more needed projects in future budgets.  It was 
noted that department heads have greatly improved understanding of their individual budgets and how 
to use them appropriately for planning purposes. 
 
The committee moved onto the written opinion.  Mr. Spinney asked for clarification of one of the bullet 
points and it was edited for clarity.  No other changes were suggested.  A motion to adopt was made by 
Mr. Bujalski, seconded by Mr. Diefenbach, and all accepted the opinion.  All members present signed the 
document (Mr. Mitchell gave his permission to sign for him with notation as such).  This document will be 
sent to the commissioners and will also be attached to these minutes. 
 
Mr. Canfield thanked all the committee members for their work on the 2024 budget.  He also thanked Ms. 
Seward, Mr. Cahill and Ms. Ivers for their participation in the meetings.  The meeting was open to public 
comment and Ms. Seward noted it was very helpful to the HOA to be involved in the process. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Diefenbach, seconded by Mr. Spinney, and all agreed.  The meeting 
was adjourned at 4:50. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Denise Bujalski 
 
Attachment: 
2024 Budget Advisory Committee Opinion 

 










